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Elderly anglos face medical barriers
Hard to find services in English. Many are not getting the home care
they need, symposium told
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Quebec's elderly anglophones are being severely deprived of health
services in English and some are not seeking the care they need
because of the language barrier, a symposium was told in Montreal
yesterday.

What's more, English-speaking Quebecers are less likely than
francophones to have a regular doctor, see a specialist or use hospital
services, according to a Health Canada study.

And only 45.9 per cent of Quebec anglophones said they were satisfied
with health and social services offered in English in their communities,
according to a survey.

"One of the big problems facing the public health system is that there's a
lack of funding for everyone, not just the English-speaking community,"
said Jennifer Johnson, executive director of the Community Health and
Social Services Network.

"So making the English-speaking community a priority for a system that's
already struggling to respond to the needs of the population is very
difficult."

Yet the 2006 census revealed that Quebec's anglophone population
grew for the first time in years to 994,720 from just over 918,000 in 2001.
At the same time, the English-speaking population in the province is
aging at a faster rate than the French-speaking majority.

In many parts of Quebec, the proportion of anglos who are at least 65
years old is 20-per-cent higher than the same age group for
francophones. Many elderly anglophones are in need of home care but
are not getting it, Johnson complained.

"In some regions, it's virtually impossible to find support services, like
getting a bath, from your CLSC in English," she said.

"I'm sure there are many cases across the province where people don't
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access the services because they don't feel comfortable not being able
to communicate in English with the person that's coming into their home.
We can assume that if they're not getting the home care that they should
be getting, that their quality of life is lower."

In a presentation titled "breaking down the myths," Johnson revealed that
English-speaking Quebecers are 26-per-cent more likely than
francophones to have incomes below the so-called poverty line. And
anglophone Quebecers are much less likely to have a regular doctor,
obtain health tests and see a specialist than francophone minorities
outside of Quebec.

The situation for Quebec anglophones isn't entirely dire. Since 2004,
McGill University has provided English lessons across Quebec to more
than 5,500 health and social-services workers. Health Canada gave
$11.5 million in funding for the McGill project, which is seeking another
four-year renewal.

"There's goodwill for bilingualism," said Estelle Hepmeyer, a professor in
McGill's school of social work.

"This project was never imposed on anyone. People volunteered to sign
up for the English lessons because they really wanted to be able to
provide better service to the population."

Still, Hepmeyer acknowledged the difficulties in treating some elderly
Quebecers in a second language.

"Not everybody has the capacity to be able to deliver very complex
services," she said. "If you have a broken arm, that's one thing. But if
you are in a depression or if you have to place your parents in an
institution, these are very complex psycho-social things. You want to be
able to nuance in a second language."

aderfel@thegazette.canwest.com
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